Board of Supervisors
County of Monterey Chambers
168 W. Alisal St., 1st Floor
Salinas, CA 93901

Board Report

File #: WRAA 17-020, Version: 1

Approve and recommend that the Monterey County Water Resources Agency Board of Supervisors approve:
a) the First Amended Professional Services Agreement (FAPSA) with EPC Consultants, Inc. for the
continuation of Program Management Services; and,

b) authorize the General Manager to execute the FAPSA.

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the Monterey County Water Resources Agency Board of Directors:

Approve and recommend that the Monterey County Water Resources Agency Board of Supervisors approve:
a) the First Amended Professional Services Agreement (FAPSA) with EPC Consultants, Inc. for the
continuation of Program Management; and

b) authorize the General Manager to execute the FAPSA.

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:

At the December 9, 2015, Special Joint Meeting, the Monterey County Board of Supervisors, Board of
Supervisors of the Water Resources Agency and the Water Resources Agency Board of Directors authorized the
Monterey County Water Resources Agency to proceed with the Interlake Tunnel Project. The direction
included work on the Spillway Modification at San Antonio as a key component of the Interlake Tunnel Project
(Project). EPC Consultants, Inc. is the Program Manager for the Project.

The original Professional Services Agreement, executed July 11, 2014, envisioned a negative declaration for
environmental clearance and a Proposition 218 initiative in July 2015, based upon drought emergency measures
then contemplated at the state level. This FAPSA includes program management of a complete EIR process
with a Proposition 218 initiative in December 2018. While the schedule extension of approximately 3-1/2 years
is largely due to the more extensive environmental effort, work on resolution of the white bass issue and project
funding limitations have also contributed.

The FAPSA with EPC Consultants, Inc. takes into account the three previous contract amendments, and restates
them in one document. Additional changes to the original professional services agreement were needed also, so
they are included in the FAPSA. Those changes are as follows: 1) the continuation of Program Management
Services Project, 2) extension of the term of the Agreement to October 31, 2018 and 3) an increase in contract
amount of $1,367,918 for a total contract amount of $2,866,918.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:

Monterey County Counsel has assisted the Agency in the drafting of the FAPSA, as well as the associated
Board Report and Board Order.

FINANCING:

The financing for this project will be coming from the $10M grant from the California Department of Water
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Resources.
Prepared by: Robert Johnson, Deputy General Manager, (831) 755.4860
Approved by:

David E. Chardavoyne, General Manager, (831) 755-4860
Attachments:

1. First Amended Professional Services Agreement
2. Amendments No. 1 through 3

3. EPC Original Professional Services Agreement
4. Board Order
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